

Oifig Cheannasaí na nEastá Patrick Duns, Sráid na Canálach Móire Íochtarach BÁC 2 Teil: 057-9359964

> Office of Head of Estates Sir Patrick Duns, Lower Grand Canal St., Dublin 2 Tel: 057-9359964

Mr. Eamon Scanlon TD, Dail Eireann, Leinster House, Kildare Street Dublin 2

12th March 2019

PQ 9663/19 * To ask the Minister for Health when funding will be approved to progress with stage 2b works on the emergency department and surgical block at Sligo University Hospital; and if he will make a statement on the matter. - Eamon Scanlon

Dear Deputy Scanlon,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

The Stage 2a report is currently under consideration by HSE Estates. It is intended that when the Stage 2a report is approved that the project will progress to Stage 2b and Planning in 2019, subject to the availability of funding. The funding of all projects is subject to the availability of capital funding and the progress of other priority projects. The HSE Capital Plan for 2019 is currently being finalised and will be submitted to the Minister for Health for consideration and approval.

Yours sincerely,

Jim Curran Head of Estates